
Your Parish Representatives: 
 

Parish Council Members: Ben Baird, Andrew Dondelinger, Kevin Erpelding, Anita Froelich, Jim Gorham, Cynthia 
Haskin, Rich Marsolek, Mary Scofield 
 

Finance Council Members: Jeff Cwikla, Amy Haskell, Claude Sand 
 

School Council Members: Jaclyn Bergerson, Tiffany Fankhanel, Christine Louvar, James Marcotte, Trudy Peterson, 
Scott Winter 
 

Trustees: Hank Krigbaum, Shannon Schmidt 

 

St. Philip’s Church 
 

218-444-4262 
www.stphilipsbemidji.org 

 

Parish Staff 

Pastor: 
 Fr. Chuck Huck                       441-4901 
 

Parochial Vicar: 
 Fr. Don Braukmann                441-4902 
 

Deacon/Bookkeeper: 
 Deacon Kermit Erickson         441-4903 
 

Deacon/Parish Administrator: 
 Deacon Robb Naylor             441-4904 
 

Director of  Stewardship & Development: 
 Maryhelen Chadwick              441-4906 
 

Director of Music & Liturgy:  
 Aana Freihammer                   441-4905 

 

Director of Preschool & Elementary Faith 
Formation/Safe Environ. Coordinator: 
 Kris Jensen                             441-4944 
 

Director of Youth Ministry/Middle &  
High School Faith Formation: 
 Luke Alexander                      441-4908 
 

Campus Ministry: 

         

Parish Office Coordinator:  
 Tammy Johnson                    441-4900 
 

Facility Maintenance Supervisor: 
 Larry Mack                                     
 

Maintenance Support Staff: 
 Greg Allen 
 Jim Shaw  
 

. 

St. Philip’s School Staff 
 218-444-4938 

Principal: 
 Jana Norgaard                        ext. 4941 
 

School Office Staff: 
      

 Kerry Frauenholtz                   441-4942 
 Camille Moreno                      441-4943 
 Marcy Quick        441-4940 
 

Sister Parish 
St. Charles Pennington 

Saturday at 4:00 PM 
(Fishing Opener to Labor Day) 

 

Newman Catholic Ministries 
BSU/NWTC 

Events held at various locations on BSU    
campus. All sacramental events take place     

at St. Philip’s Church. 
 

St. Philip’s Clothing Depot 

218-444-3835 
Tuesday through Saturday    

9:30 AM to 3:00 PM 
Manager: 
 Norma Himmelright 

 

Diocese of Crookston 
Victim Assistance Coordinator: 
 Louann McGlynn 
 218-281-7895 

17th Sunday in Ordinary Time greetings,                                                              July 30, 2017 
 

The question for this week is simple: Which of these two kinds of people are you? Someone who 
wakes up in the morning and says, "Good morning, Lord," or someone who wakes up in the morning and 
says, "Good Lord, its morning.” In our daily routine, our attitude is so important. Waking up on the 
wrong side of the bed or having someone notice and say “what’s wrong with them today” are signs that 
our attitude is dictating our approach to life negatively.  

I hope everyone has a prayer for the day taped to the bathroom mirror. One of our fellow 
parishioners used the following prayer every day of his life, sometimes more than once a day:  
“O God, I offer you this day all I shall think and do and say, uniting it with what was done on earth  
by Jesus Christ Thy Son.” 

In daily prayer: I pray for the spiritual renewal of our parish, diocese, individuals and myself. This 
allows me to look at those that I encounter in a new light. I can see the light of Christ in others and that 
brings me joy. It is a possibility you, like I, at times might have said: “my life is so busy I do not have 
time to pray”.  My solution is not to spend 10 or 15 or 20 minutes at a time in prayer but too consider 
touching base with God for five seconds before every activity. This is known as giving God the first 
fruit. It invites God into the moments and activity of our life. When God is present life changes, our 
attitude can change. 

A good conversation to have with your family is to discuss the difference between pleasure and 
happiness. We must remember pleasure is temporary, and personal happiness is what we strive for. Pope 
Francis reminds us: “Your happiness has no price... it is not an app you can download to your phone...” 
If you want happiness to settle in your heart invite Jesus in to be with you throughout the day in word, 
deed and thought.  

Here is another task to take to prayer: We should now be praying for those who would like to join 
the Catholic Church through the inquiry and Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) process. This 
is also important for those who want to complete their Sacraments of Initiation. (Baptism, Eucharist, 
Confirmation). Maybe there is a spouse or two who would like to join the Church? You could surprise 
your Catholic spouse by calling me and arranging a meeting to discuss the steps necessary to be received 
into full communion with the Church.  

Every August a copy of a column written by Regina Brett, over 90 years old, of Cleveland, Ohio 
pops up… She said: "To celebrate growing older, I once wrote the lessons life taught me. It is the most-
requested column I've ever written.” Here is a part of the column: 

 

Life isn't fair, but it's still good.  When in doubt, just take the next small step. Life is too 
short to waste time hating anyone. Believe in miracles. Always choose life. Forgive 
everyone everything. Your job won't take care of you when you are sick... Your friends and 
parents will.  Stay in touch. God loves you because of who God is, not because of anything 
you did or didn't do. You don't have to win every argument.  Agree to disagree. Cry with 
someone. It's more healing than crying alone. It’s OK to let your children see you cry. Its 
OK to get angry with God.  He can take it. No one is in charge of your happiness but you. 
When it comes to chocolate, resistance is futile.  Make peace with your past so it won't 
screw up the present. If a relationship has to be a secret, you shouldn't be in it... The most 
important sex organ is the brain. What other people think of you is none of your business. 
Frame every so-called disaster with these words 'In five years, will this matter?' 

Blessings on your day!  
Fr. Chuck 



Monday, July 31 
   8:30 AM Mass: +Wayne & Barbara Nessman 
 

Tuesday, Aug 1 
  6:30 PM Mass: Special Intentions for Marc & Jill Richter    

Wednesday, Aug 2 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Richard Struthers 
 

Thursday, Aug 3 
  7:00 AM Mass: +Don Casement 
10:30 AM Mass (Havenwood): +Havenwood 
10:30 AM Communion Service (Baker Park)      

Friday, Aug 4 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Ellen Vonasek 
 

Saturday, Aug 5 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Clem & Jean Allmaras 
  4:00 PM Mass (Pennington): +Leon Eide 
  5:30 PM Mass: +Jane Senger    

Sunday, Aug 6 
  7:30 AM Mass: +Walt Wizner 
  9:00 AM Mass: For the People 
11:00 AM Mass: +Grayce Braaten 
  6:30 PM Mass: +Ann Schmickle 

 

MASS INTENTIONS 
For the Week of July 31 to August 6 

 

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH 

DAILY READINGS 
For the Week of July 31 to August 6 

Monday, July 31 
  9:00 AM Vacation Bible School (Social Hall) 
10:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  6:30 PM St. Gianna’s Group (St. Kateri Rm) 
  7:00 PM Nightlights (St. Elizabeth Rm)    

Tuesday, Aug 1 
  6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  9:00 AM Vacation Bible School (Social Hall) 
  4:30 PM Soc. of St. Vincent de Paul (St. Elizabeth Rm/Social Hall) 
  7:00 PM Pastoral Council Mtg (St. Kateri Rm) 
  7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel) 
 

Wednesday, Aug 2 
  9:00 AM Vacation Bible School (Social Hall) 
  9:00 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
  3:00 PM Summer Youth Group (Goldpine Home) 
  5:30 PM ABC Event (Rectory)      

Thursday, Aug 3 
  9:00 AM Vacation Bible School (Social Hall) 
  2:00 PM Funeral for Virginia “Toddy” Barsness 
  3:15 PM Bible Study– Catholicism (St. Kateri Rm) 
  4:30 PM Soc. of St. Vincent de Paul Mtg (St. Elizabeth Rm) 
  7:00 PM Blessed Sacrament Prayer Group (Chapel) 
  7:00 PM Bible Study– The Bible Timeline (St. Elizabeth Rm) 
 

Friday, Aug 4 
  9:00 AM Vacation Bible School (Social Hall) 
  2:00 PM Funeral for Wanda Haack            

Saturday, Aug 5 
  7:45 AM Reconciliation (Chapel) 
  9:00 AM First Saturday With The Father class (St. Elizabeth Rm) 
  1:00 PM Funeral for Dick Jorstad (Cease Funeral Home) 
  4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)    

Sunday, Aug 6 
  8:35 AM Rosary   
10:15 AM Rosary  
 
  
 

 

Monday, July 31 
● Ex  32:15-24,30-34 
● Ps 106:19-23 
● Mt 13:31-35 
 

Tuesday, Aug 1 
● Ex 33:7-11;34:5b-9,28 
● Ps 103:6-13 
● Mt 13:36-43 

 

Wednesday, Aug 2 
● Ex 34:29-35 
● Ps 99:5-7,9 
● Mt 13:44-46 
 

Thursday, Aug 3 
● Ex 40:16-21,34-38 
● Ps 84:3-6,8-11 
● Mt 13:47-53 

Friday, Aug 4 
● Lv 23:1,4-11,15-16,27,34b-37 
● Ps 81:3-6,10-11 
● Mt 9:35-10:1 
 

Saturday, Aug 5 
● Lv 25:1,8-17 
● Ps 67:2-3,5,7-8 
● Mt 14:1-12 
 

Sunday, Aug 6 
● Dn 7:9-10,13-14 
● Ps 97:1-2,5-6,9 
● 2 Pt 1:16-19 
● Mt 17:1-9 



Baptism Preparation Class 
 

Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child for 
Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class. The 
next session will be on August 6. Please call the Parish Office  
at 444-4262 to register, or for more information. 

St. Philip’s extends best wishes to Dale Bromenshenkel 
& Laura Clark, who celebrated the Sacrament of 
Marriage on July 22. 

SACRAMENTAL LIFE 

First Saturday Rosary 
 

All are invited to join praying the Rosary at Neilson Place  
(Chapel) on Saturday, August 5 at 10:30 AM. If you know some-
one at Neilson Place that you would like to invite, please call/
text their name to Anita Froelich at 766-4692. 

First Saturday With The Father 
 

Come for morning Mass on Saturday, August 5 at 8:30 AM in 
the Chapel.  Following Mass is a First Saturday With The Father 
class in the St. Elizabeth Rm, complete with refreshments. All  
are welcome! Reconciliation will be available at 7:45 AM. 

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the family of 
Wanda Haack. May she find rest and peace and  
may her family find comfort in God’s love. 

  The St. Philip’s Catholic Community welcomes   
  through the waters of baptism Ryker Matthew   
  Murray, son of Matt & Nicole Murray. May he be  
  filled with the Holy Spirit. 

PARISH LIFE 

Happy Anniversary! 
Congratulations to Chris & Paula Brown who 
are celebrating their 40th Wedding Anniversary 
on July 30, and to Tom & Elizabeth Torgeson, who are 
also celebrating 40 years of marriage on July 31! 

Parish Office Summer Hours 
The Parish Office will be 8:30 AM to 2:00 PM on Fridays. This 
will be the Friday office hours until Labor Day. We are open 
until 5:00 PM Monday through Thursday. 

 

Bemidji Area Church Musicians 
 

2017 SUMMER RECITAL SERIES 
Our 30th Season! 

 

August 2 ~ Noon to 12:30 PM 
 

Eve Sumsky, French horn 
 

First Baptist Church 
1555 Paul Bunyan Dr. NW 

 

Free-will offering to support music scholarships. 
Lunch will be available following the recital . 
 

Cost to be announced. 

BABY BOTTLE CAMPAIGN 
 

Northwoods Pregnancy Care Center is a place where women 
can go to get immediate, relevant and confidential care when 
dealing with an unexpected pregnancy.  We offer a range of 
services, from pregnancy counseling and education to limited 
ultrasound.  We have an incentive program and a “Mommy 
Store” for items that beginning mom’s may need. All of our 
services are free and confidential (we do not refer for 
abortions).  We have been serving women (and, in some 
cases, mentoring their partners as well) since 2012.  We serve 
around 50 to 60 clients each year.  We would like to serve 
even more people in need of our services, and we can only 
accomplish that with your help.  Please contribute to our 
annual Baby Bottle Campaign that will be running in your 
parish from July 23rd through Labor Day Weekend.  We thank 
you so much, both for your prayers and your financial giving 
that enable us to be the hands and feet of Christ to those in 
need. Please visit our website at 
www.northwoodspregnancy.com for more information and to 
sign up to get on our monthly newsletter. 

ESTO VIR Vocations Camp 
 

Sandhill Lake Bible Camp ~ Fosston, MN 
August 8-10, 2017 

 

Esto Vir is a camp designed to equip young men ages 16 and 
up with the tools necessary for the discernment of their 
vocation through daily Mass, prayer, and Adoration of the 
Blessed Sacrament. Participants spend a lot of time having fun 
and getting to know each other through sports, lake activities, 
board games, campfires, and relaxing with the seminarians of 
the Diocese of Crookston. To register, contact Fr. Matt Schmitz, 
mschmitz@sacredheartegf.net or call 218-773-0877. 

Eucharistic Adoration at St. Charles, Cass Lake 
St. Charles Parish in Cass Lake now has Eucharistic Adoration 
every Thursday evening from 6 to 9 PM. Please come spend 
some time with Jesus. 

FUNERAL LUNCHEON HELP NEEDED 
Are you able to help the parish funeral luncheon committee 
during August and September?  We need a temporary fill-in 
for Sue Lucas as the coordinator of the refreshments after a 
funeral held here at St Philips. We have the workers we just 
need someone to help arrange for the food and workers. We 
have the system, we just need you to help. Please contact  
Fr. Chuck… 

NIGHTLIGHTS 
Nightlights, a nondenominational support group for anyone 
who has a loved one with mental illness will hold its monthly 
meeting at 7:00 – 8:30 PM, Monday, July 31, 2017 in the St. 
Elizabeth Room St. Philip’s Church, 7th Street and Beltrami Ave.  
With questions, please call 218.444.4262. 
 

Please note— We are still meeting at St. Philip’s but are in a 
new room: ST. ELIZABETH. 

Blessed Sacrament Prayer Group 
Come to the Chapel on the first and third Thursdays of every  
month at 7 PM to take part in charismatic prayer with music. 
All are invited to participate! 



Helping Hands  
 

The Knights of Columbus Council #1544 is offering 
assistance to St. Philip‘s parishioners with minor 
home repairs and household chores. To qualify for 
this help you must be unable to do the work yourself 
and have no one to assist you.  We have a number of Knights 
with various skills who are on call to help with these projects. 
The project must be at your primary residence and you will be 
required to sign a waiver of release.  If there is any cost for 
materials it will be the responsibility of the party receiving the 
services to pay for them.  Every effort will be made to keep 
costs down.  There will be no labor charge for the service.  If 
the party wishes to donate to the Knights for the service, the 
donations will go to a charitable cause.  For more information 
or to schedule to have this service, please contact either Pat 
Welch at 218-444-5858 or Rick Coe at 218-751-9695.   

 

Last Week's Mass Attendance 
July 22 (Pennington)   4:00 p.m.                                112 
July 22   5:30 p.m.    289 
July 23   7:30 a.m. 184  
July 23    9:00 a.m. 418  
July 23   11:00 a.m. 351  
July 23                         6:30 p.m.                                133                                   

STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART 

 

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES 

 

YOUTH MINISTRY 

If you are between the ages of 16 to 29  
Pope Francis wants your opinion … 
 

To involve young people in preparations for the Synod of 
Bishops on youth in 2018, the Vatican has released an online 
questionnaire to better understand the lives, attitudes and  
concerns of 16 to 29-year-olds around the world. The 
questionnaire —available in English, Spanish, French, and 
Italian—can be found on the Synod’s official site: 
youth.synod2018.va/content/synod2018/it.html and is open to 
any young person, regardless of faith or religious belief. The 
answers to the questionnaire, along with contributions from 
bishops, bishops’ conferences and other church bodies, “will 
provide the basis for the drafting of the working document, for 
the assembly, synod officials said in January. Young people 
from all backgrounds are encouraged to take part in the 
questionnaire because every young person has “the right to  
be accompanied without exclusion,” synod officials had said. 

Weekly Goals 

• Goal to meet budget:                                         $  17,665.00 

• Increase for Roof/AC project (2 yrs to go):        $    1,722.00   

• Increase for maintenance escrow  
   (4 yrs to go):                                                    $   1,126.00 
 

 Weekly Goal Total:                                            $ 20,513.00
       

Total Actual Contributions, Week #4               $ 12,720.77 
             (Weekend of 7/23/17) 
 

Fiscal Year to Date: 
 

Last: $70,633.29   ~   Current: $77,305.45 

You Are Invited! 
 

Strengthened by the Presence of Christ Retreat 
A Retreat for Mothers and Daughters 

 

August 3-5, 2017 
 

This is a retreat that allows mothers and daughters of all ages 
to spend quality time together in the presence of Christ. Daily 
Mass with the Franciscan Sisters of Dillingen, Talks, activities, 
meals, and lodging are just some of the things available on 
this retreat. Each mother/daughter decides what they would 
like to participate in.  
 

Contact: Eleri Kerian at 701-331-3813 to register. Cost: 
$200.00 Mother-Daughter Unit. Each additional daughter, add 
$75.00 (18 & older), $50.00 (12-17 years), $25.00 (5-11 years) 
*nursing babies welcome* Location: Franciscan Retreat and 
Conference Center, Hankinson, ND. 

From Pope St. John Paul II’s encyclical, The Gospel of Life, 58:   
 

“Words cannot escape the reality of things:  procured abortion is 
the direct and deliberate killing of a human being. 

 

Next parish hour of prayer at Planned Parenthood:  Saturday, 
Aug 19; 10-11 AM. Questions: call 218-368-9019. 

NEW BIBLE STUDY OPPORTUNITY 
Catholicism. Journey Around the World and Deep Into the  
Faith. Journey with acclaimed author, speaker and theologian  
Fr. Robert Barron to more than 50 locations throughout 15 
countries. From the sacred lands of Israel to the beating heart 
of Uganda, from the glorious shrines of Italy, France, and 
Spain, to the streets of Mexico, Kolkata, and New York City,  
the mystery of Catholicism is revealed. Discover the full  
meaning of the Faith. 
 

This study will begin on Thursday, August 3 and will go about 
10 weeks. The group will meet every Thursday at 3:15 PM in 
the St. Elizabeth Room. If interested, call the Parish Office at 
444-4262; we will order a workbook for you (approx. $21). 

The Middle School Passport Party will be on Thursday, 
August 17. Please go to the St. Philip’s website to find the 
registration forms, and return the forms with payment to the 
Parish Office by Thursday, August 10. 

For all students in 6-12th grades, next Youth Group will be 
Wednesday, August 2 at 3:00 PM. Meet at Goldpine Nursing 
Home. Youth Group will end at 4:30 PM. 

SEEKING DIRECTOR, CHURCHES UNITED 
Churches United Bemidji is accepting applications for a 
Director.  Responsibilities include day to day operations of  
the office, supervising volunteers, coordinating communi-
cation to member churches and other duties. This is a part-
time position. The job description can be found online at 
bemidjicu.org. Mail resumes to Churches United, PO Box 1967 
Bemidji MN 56619-1967. 



MINISTRY SCHEDULE 
Week of August 5/6 

 

 Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s? Call/Email Aana Freihammer  
afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org or call 218-441-4905. 

  

 Aug 5, 5:30 PM 
The Feast of  

the Transfiguration  
of Our Lord  

Aug 6, 7:30 AM 
The Feast of  

the Transfiguration  
of Our Lord  

Aug 6, 9:00 AM 
The Feast of  

the Transfiguration  
of Our Lord  

Aug 6, 11:00 AM 
The Feast of  

the Transfiguration  
of Our Lord  

Aug 6, 6:30 PM 
The Feast of  

the Transfiguration  
of Our Lord  

SACRISTAN Betty Lindy Jennifer Leisenheimer Joe Bofferding Jamie Hoffman HELP NEEDED 

LECTOR 
Jake Atencio 
Joanna Ferraro 

Trish Jones 
Judy Stai 

Karen Merschman 
John Carlson 

Jamie Hoffman 
Melanie Richards 

HELP NEEDED 

INTERCESSOR Dea. Robb Naylor Dea. Kermit Erickson Dea. Kermit Erickson Dea. Robb Naylor Dea. Nate Brunn 

ALTAR 
SERVER 

Ella Schwindt 
Garret Schwindt 
Ellie Solheim 

Philip Hodapp 
Abby Arel 
Matthew Arel 

Charlie Maus 
Sam Maus 
Adelynn Lundberg 

HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Evelyn Cordts 
Emma Frenzel 
Olivea Frenzel 

CAPTAIN 
Connie Aagard  
  (sub req.) 

Jim Schneider Stephanie Downey Karen Williams HELP NEEDED 

EMHC 

Dea. Robb Naylor 
Cyndy Scanlan 
Laura Schwindt 
Betty Lindy 
Alice Thompson 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Dea. Kermit Erickson 
Dianne Dockendorf 
Terry Jones 
HELP NEEDED 
Sue Young 
Therese  Johnson 
HELP NEEDED 

Dea. Kermit Erickson 
Ben Baird 
Ashlea McMartin 
Stephen Steele 
Theresa Steele 
Dan Walter 
Pat Welch 
Sarah Martinka 
Tracie Walter 

Dea. Robb Naylor 
Cathy Lalli 
Sarah Glen 
Jennifer Noble 
Kimberley Gourneau 
Courtney Haskins 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
Carol Rettinger 

Dea. Nate Brunn 
Jeff Frenzel 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

USHER 

Mark Moris 
Glen Laginess 
Dick Lehmann 
Dick Robinson 

D.J. Bakken 
Matt Dockendorf 
James Wiltse 
HELP NEEDED 

Del Hager 
David Maus 
Bob Aitken 
Norm Ricard 

Tony Schussman 
Don Pohl 
Barbara Fitzgerald 
HELP NEEDED 

HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

HOSPITALITY 
FELLOWSHIP 

  Dawn Baumgartner 
Colleen Schulke 

Bob Aitken 
Sharon Holmgren 
Alice LaCoursiere 
Mary Bjerke 

Carol Rettinger 
Neal Holmstrom 
Maureen Holmstrom 
Cathy Lalli 

  

GREETER 
Tom Thompson 
Barbara Passeri 

Fran Petersen 
Rosemary Petersen 

Darlene Stepaniak 
Darlene Weber 

Marilyn Sundrud 
Nancy Lauderbaugh 

  

INFORMATION 
STATION 

HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED Jan Hager Judy Selby   








